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Meridian Oil, Inc. 
P.O. Box 4289 
Farmington, NM 87499-4289 

Attention: Peggy Bradfield 

RE: Unorthodox coal gas well location, Huerfanito Unit Well No. 38, 
1150'FS -1520'FEL (Unit O); 28-T27N-R9W, NMPM, Basin-
Fruitland Coal Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico. 

Dear Ms. Bradfield: 

Having received several applications in the past to recomplete existing wells to the Basin-Fruitland 
Coal Gas Pool at unorthodox coal gas well locations, usually Pictured Cliffs wells, which are off 
pattern for coal gas development, it appears that additional information may be necessary to properly 
evaluate future filings in instances when there are two wells in the proposed coal spacing unit 
producing from the same formation in which the one to be recompleted is also off-pattern. 

In the immediate instance, the proposed E/2 320-acre coal dedication has two Ballard Pictured Cliffs 
Gas wells; the Huerfanito Unit Well No. 41 located in Unit B and the Huerfanito Unit Well No. 38 
located in Unit O. Why was the No. 38 chosen over the No. 41 well? Also, how does this off-
pattern recompletion effect coal development in the immediate area? Please submit any supporting 
production data, engineering evaluation and related technical data to support your choice of wells 
for recompletion. Also submit a plat of the offsetting sections showing the coal completions presently 
planned or currently producing and provide a discussion addressing the proposed off-pattern 
development. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me. 

Sincerely, / , 

Michael E. Stogner 
Chief Hearing Officer/Engineer 

cc: Oil Conservation Division - Aztec 
US Bureau of Land Management - Farmington 


